#### <u>CITY OF BUNDABERG DRUM CORPS INC.</u> <u>MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING</u> <u>Held at Venue Drum Hall, Burrum Street.</u>

# 15<sup>th</sup>. November 2010

Meeting opened at 7:24pm

### Members Present:

Tony Ravenhill, Libby Griffiths, Ian Waters, Pat Hooper and Michael Wilson

Apologies: Nicky Taylor, Steve Hooper

Minutes of the October 2010 meeting were read by Secretary Tony Ravenhill and moved by Tony Ravenhill and seconded Mike. Carried

### **BUSINESS ARISING**

- Apron Material made especially for spotlight, no stock available. Adelaide Company can possibly supply same or similar. Ian to follow up. Old sample to be used.
- Drum Sticks to be purchased from Fat Boy when available. 20-30 Sets to order.
- Ziljian trophy replacement in abeyance.
- Keys cut for Drum Hall all parties can access their areas.
- Hall ownership, Ian to visit solicitors. Solicitor may have to purchase info. Mike to continue searching his recrds.

### **CORRESPONDENCE IN/OUT**

<u>IN</u>

- 2 from Bunnings agreeing to donate an Esky package for a prize in the Cents sale coming up next month.
- Cornett's Community Chest together with cheque.
- Bundaberg Regional Council thanking us for participation in Bundy in Bloom Parade.

### <u>OUT</u>

• Tony and Mike Emails sourcing supply of drumsticks.

## TREASURERS REPORT

- Pat read the Treasurers report and tabled the same. The report was seconded by Libby and carried
- All accounts passed for payment.

## **REPORTS**

## BANDMASTER

• Apologies for last week. Thanks to everyone for last weeks practice night.

ORGANISER:EQUIPMENT OFFICER:RECORDING OFFICER:PUBLICITY OFFICER:FUN BINGO:CARETAKER:

:-No Report :-No Report :-No Report :-No Report :-No Report

:-No Report

Reports accepted, moved Tony seconded Mike

### **GENERAL BUSINESS**

- Cent Sale Wrap Day Sat 27<sup>th</sup> November. All prizes to be submitted by that day or before. Need all people on deck the day of the sale.
- Cent Sale day. Janelle Wilson to oversee kitchen and Libby to order sandwich food boxes. Pat to order cake 3 slabs. Sandwich mix to be egg & lettuce/Corn beef an pickle, catering for 300 persons. Nikky to organize drinks.
- We are required to stack chairs in piles of 10 after the event.
- Dec. 7<sup>th</sup>. Last Practice night will be a general get together and sausage sizzle. 6 for 6:30. Invites to Peter Peterson (Mike to phone), Tom McLucas (Sec to invite). Cater 25-30
- Groundstroems to be contacted re Cent Sale. Tony
- 14<sup>th</sup>. December Hall clean working bee. Clean Fans and Centre Beam etc.
- 1<sup>st</sup>. February resume practice nights.
- Band Camp at Bucca 5/6 February. Ian Organising.
- Facilitation Process Meeting at the Hall 29<sup>th</sup>. November at 7pm.
- Training techniques discussed at length with a view to assessing the input to the Facilitation Process Meeting.

### **FUND RAISING**

• Nothing pending

### **NEWSLETTER**

• Is published each month (last week) and info for same to be emailed to Sec. second last week or before. *tonyrav@bigpond.com.*.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8:50 pm.

Next Meeting will be on <u>17<sup>th</sup>. January 2011 @ 7pm.</u> Venue Drum Corps Hall, Burrum Street

Ian Waters President Tony Ravenhill Secretary

Date printed: - Monday, January 17, 2011